
The Guam Housing and Urban Renewal Authority (GHURA) announces the availability of an estimated 
$5,298,151 in Community Planning and Development (CPD) funds available from the U.S. Department of 
Housing and Urban Development (HUD). Guam received this second and third allocation of Community 
Development Block Grant-Coronavirus and second allocation of Emergency Solutions Grant-Coronavirus 
funding for activities that address COVID-19 related community needs. This was authorized by the Coronavirus 
Aid, Relief, and Economic Security Act (CARES Act) to respond to the ongoing public health crisis.

Funding estimates are as follows:
Community Development Block Grant-Coronavirus (CDBG-CV)     $2,667,609.00
Emergency Solutions Grant-Coronavirus (ESG-CV)      $2,630,542.00

How to Apply
Government agencies and non-profit organizations are invited to submit brief project proposals to prevent, 
prepare for, and respond to COVID-19. Project proposals must include the following information at a 
minimum: lead agency or entity, description of proposed project and activities including those intended for 
funding under this Notice, a proposed project budget, a description of the organization’s management and fiscal 
capacity, and the point of contact for the proposal. 

Project proposals will be received through December 23, 2020 via email to Ms. Katherine E. Taitano, GHURA 
Chief Planner, at katherine@ghura.org and Francesca L. Gatuz, Program Coordinator, at flgatuz@ghura.org.

For information on eligible activities, please visit GHURA’s website at www.ghura.org. For further information on 
the CDBG and ESG programs, please contact Ms. Taitano at the above email address or at 475-1322, and Amor 
Say at amsay@ghura.org or 475-1406.

If you require special accommodations, please contact the Section 504 Coordinator, Katherine E. Taitano, at 
475-1322 or 472-3701 (TTY/TDD).

/S/ RAY S. TOPASNA, Executive Director
THIS AD WAS PAID FOR WITH HUD CPD FUNDS BY GHURA

GHURA does not discriminate against persons with disabilities.
The Chief Planner has been designated as Section 504 Coordinator.

The Coordinator can be contacted at the above address and telephone numbers.

GHURA
Guam Housing and Urban Renewal Authority
Aturidat Ginima’ Yan Rinueban Siudat Guahan
117 Bien Venida Avenue, Sinajana, GU 96910

Phone: (671) 477-9851 · Fax: (671) 300-7565 · TTY: (671) 472-3701
Website: www.ghura.org

Lourdes A. Leon Guerrero
Governor of Guam
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